Minutes for the Annual Meeting of NE 1032, 1/14/2009
The inaugural meeting of NE1032 was held Thursday 01/15/09 to Thursday 01/15/09 at the Loews Annapolis Hotel

This meeting coincided with the 20th USDA Interagency Research Forum on Invasive Species, scheduled for January 13-16, 2009. 
The NE1032 meeting began with the presentations indicated in the Forum Announcement: 

Wednesday Afternoon, Jan. 14

1:00 – 3:00 pm – Northeast Regional Biocontrol Project

Moderator – Richard Casagrande

University of Rhode Island

Kingston, RI

1:00
Project overview, goals, participants. Richard Casagrande, 

University of Rhode Island, Kingston, RI

1:10 
Status report: Winter moth. Joseph Elkinton, University 

of Massachusetts, Amherst, MA

1:15
Status report: Swallow-worts. Aaron Weed, University 

of Rhode Island, Kingston, RI

1:30
Status report: Mile-a-minute weed. Judy Hough-Goldstein, 

University of Delaware, Newark, DE

1:50
Ailanthus (Tree of heaven) update. Scott Salom, Virginia 

Tech, Blacksburg, VA

2:10
Japanese knotweed program. Fritzi Grevstad, University of

Washington, Long Beach, WA

2:30
Birch leafminer: success. Roger Fuester, USDA ARS, 

Newark, DE

3:00 – 3:30
BREAK

These presentations were included in the Research Forum with a registered audience of 297. Informal discussions continued among many of the participants during the late afternoon and evening.

The NE1032 meeting continued with a business meeting from noon until 2PM on Thursday, January 15.  This was initiated by Richard Casagrande who agreed to lead this organization for the next year.  (We’ll identify a new leader at our next meeting.)  The group discussed possible meeting times and venues for our next meeting.  Options discussed include:

1) Meeting again in Annapolis with the USDA Research Forum (despite the incredible cold!) since there was excellent attendance and good participation (and we have been invited back).

2) Meeting in conjunction with the ESA Eastern Branch meeting of the Entomological. Society of America next March – also in Annapolis.     

3) Meeting at Cornell next fall in conjunction with a workshop on biological control of garlic mustard.  

We’ll decide among these options by an e-mail survey this summer.  This next meeting will feature participation by NE1032 members in the larger program, but devote more time – likely a day to presentations and discussions just among NE1032 members.

Bob Nowierski led a discussion on changes within USDA-CSREES and funding opportunities as a result of the 2008 Farm Bill.

